10 DOWNING STREET

From the Private Secretary 3. May 1985

PREMIER ZHAO ZIYANG'S VISIT

The Prime Minister has agreed that Sir S Y Chung and

Sir Roger Lobo should be invited to the dinner for Premier

zhao Ziyang. There is no difficulty about announcing this.

The Prime Minister has also given further thought to the gift

for Zhao Ziyang. She has decided, on reflection, not to pursue
the idea of a watercolour. She would like the main gift to

be a fine piece of Worcester porcelain or a carriage clock.

I should be grateful if Protocol and Conference Department

could obtain one or two pieces on approval for the Prime Minister
to inspect. In addition to one or other of these she would

like to give him a Scottish cashmere travel rug.

C D POWELL

Peter Ricketts Esq
Foreign and Commcnwealth Office




